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The Pathological Society has funded the purchase of a down-draft table to support pathology teaching at  University College London  and UCLH NHS Foundation Trust.  
It is recognised that exposure of medical students to pathology teaching in most medical schools has drastically fallen in recent years. This has adverse implications for our specialty, the medical profession and for the recruitment of trainees into pathology in the future. In order to counteract the effects caused by reduction of pathology teaching time in the undergraduate medical curriculum, the Pathology Department has been keen to find innovative ways to provide additional pathology exposure and teaching to medical students outside of the limited, allocated time for formal teaching. A number of teaching initiatives have been developed.

The down-draft table funded by the Society is used for small group teaching. Current cases seen by the students on the ward during firm postings are discussed and the operative specimens, after pathological sampling, demonstrated. Histology from these cases is also viewed. The student feedback for these sessions is positive and enthusiastic. 
However Health and Safety concerns about residual formalin vapour had needed to be addressed, even though the operative specimens are washed and placed in plastic bags. Purchase of the down-draft table has enabled   teaching to continue in this format without risk to students.
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